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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the virtual meeting held on Monday 12 October 2020 at 7:30 pm via Zoom



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice-Chair)
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllrs DenisDixon and Gavin Corbett
In attendance

none
Public visitors: none
Apologies for absence were received from Alan Gordon, Jean Marr, Peter Roche (Chair of the Hailes Quarry Park User Group) and head teacher Angela Pearston.

2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 March 2020 were approved and adopted.
3 Police crime report
SC noted that the police no longer receive funding from CEC for dedicated ward officers. Consequently they were unable to commit to LCC meetings but would attend if invited and would report if requested, depending on resources and operational commitments. In the event, PC Alistair Murdoch had emailed a brief report for September as follows (‘HB’ = housebreaking):
1.       Vehicle broken in to Kingsknowe
2.       Attempt HB to garage - Redhall area
3.       Theft HB (Shed) - bike stolen - Redhall area
4.       Attempt HB (shed) - Redhall area
5.       Attempt HB (shed) - Longstone area
6.       Theft pedal cycle - from unlocked garage - Redhall area
7.       Housebreaking with intent (shed) - Redhall area
8.       Theft pedal cycle - Longstone Park
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:

4.1
SC reported little progress on getting CEC to install a pedestrian safety island by the junction of Lanark Road and Kingsknowe Park (presently just a traffic splitter island) even though kerbs had been dropped and studded pavement installed. 
5
Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse redevelopment as housing: still awaiting decision. Cllr Dixon will investigate.
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): no activity.
5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: work is evident inside.

5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: SC explained Smart’s proposal for redevelopment with a mixture of residential and commercial buildings with car parking and landscaping. He explained and showed the pedestrian/cycle route (T7) required by the City plan and confirmed that the architects (Hackland+Dore) knew about it and would incorporate it in their layout. He pointed out that the route to the other side of the river necessarily involved the provision of a bridge but that the architects seemed disinclined to promise one. He guessed that Smarts would not be prepared to pay for a bridge. However he suggested that, when we see a planning application, LCC could press CEC to demand payment for a bridge as a condition of approval. Cllr Corbett expressed his interest in the provision of a bridge, which would help people access the Water of Leith without the problem posed by crossing the aqueduct and descending the steps by the Water of Leith Visitor Centre. SC had also raised the question of traffic congestion at the Inglis Green junction, which the architects declined to comment on as it would be a matter for comment by CEC’s Traffic Dept. He had suggested that congestion might be relieved by the provision of a road link from the development across the river to New Market Road, but again a matter for Traffic. SC noted that during the architects’ online consultation in August, AG had asked very many questions, the answers to which revealed that there would be 125-150 homes, 25 per cent of which would be ‘affordable’. SC understood that a housing association would be involved in the development. He was also concerned to know whether the ‘for sale’ properties would be freehold or leasehold as he thought leasehold undesirable. 
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

6.1
MC on ReDrawing Edinburgh. 
1 Six YouTube presentations now available but more to come. As not everyone is ‘on-line’ it has been suggested that DVDs be made of these presentations … eventually.

2 Storyboards: drafts including Longstone prepared … to be sent to each LCC member individually. Local; map + printed leaflet to be included. Location possibly in open space where the police box used to be on the corner of Kingsknowe Rd N and Longstone Rd.
3 Exhibition: To take place (CoVid permitting) in Central Library next May (2021) but there will also be a ‘virtual’ one. It is also suggested that local ‘roadshows’ will take place (eg Wester Hailes Library or suggestions please?)


4 ‘On-line’ launch by Lord Provost in November … day and time to follow.

5 Lothian Buses : a dedicated Redrawing Edinburgh bus was intended, but C-Vid has ruled this out on cost. However there will regular be interior tv screenings of the project.

6 Education: discussions with local schools, also using district presentations for local history projects, is intended. Youtube quarries geology story boards 5 events 5 places Longstone panel location anniversary 2 Nov? Exhibition in May? Lothian Buses JA agreed that a story board should be located where suggested. RL liked MC’s Youtube presentation. 
7
Environment 

7.1
Traffic congestion in Redhall Grove:  In the absence of AG, there was no update on this congestion caused by cars bringing pupils all at the same time as minibuses bring people to Redhall School. 
[GC left the meeting about this point]
7.2
Graffiti : 21 items presently shown on our website graffiti page, many on CEC property. SC wondered why CEC was no longer removing graffiti. DD did not know what had happened to CEC’s graffiti officer.
7.3
Prison Path:  SC noted the continued closure of this path between Longstone and Stenhouse, a valuable local link, apparently because work repairing the collapsed wall of flats behind the [Jaflong] takeaway into the Murray Burn. In fact the scaffolding involved does not obstruct the path [‘The Burnside’] but it appears to be closed for safety reasons.  JA thought that the Longstone Inn might have to be demolished due to undermining of its foundations. SC thought it was only their toilets that had been undermined, not the main building. 
7.4
Flooding in Redhall Park: SC noted that, during the summer, a flood occurred in the Park. At first it was a mystery but CEC Roads Dept staff found a pipe, which they called a ‘culvert’, carrying a large amount of water, had become blocked, causing the water to back up into a branch intended to take water from the Park’s land drains into the ‘culvert’. He showed a photo of part of the Park still flooded, he thought by a yet undiscovered leak from the ‘culvert’. He was concerned that the ‘culvert’ could again be blocked and that no one knew the source of the water. He explained that the ‘culvert’ originated the other side of the canal in the subway under the canal, in Ward 9. He showed a photo of the entrance to the subway, JA said it is called ‘The Dark Tunnel’, where its present flooded state can be seen. He explained that, until 1968 when the Balerno railway loop closed and its bridge was made available as a footbridge, the subway was the only way to cross (under) the canal. He pointed out that the available map of the drain showed that its starting manhole lay under the subway. However, he had thought that the manhole lay further south and called for help in finding it from the Scottish Detector Club (SDC), who actually meet locally (in the WEC). However they send a man from Aidrie who searched diligently but in vain for the manhole. He would take no payment for his visit but SDC suggested that we could make a donation to Riding for the Disabled on their behalf. It was agreed that a payment of £50 could be made. JA observed that ‘Jimmy the tramp’ used to sleep in the subway in bad weather, indicating that it was dry at one time. SC noted that the u-shaped bottom of the subway indicated that it is intended to drain, perhaps via a gulley, and that evidently this gulley has become blocked. He had asked the Roads Manager to get the gulley cleared so as to drain the subway, enabling us to find the manhole. He had also asked him to sort the present flooding in the Park. 
7.5
Land ownership: SC explained that, while ownership of areas of land north of the canal is pretty well known, there are many areas south of the canal where the ownership is unknown, much of it along the south side of the canal itself. One is the path and the ground around it leading down to the subway from Lanark Road. He has asked CEC about ownership of this area in particular, but so far with no response.
8
Councillor’s reports
DD commented on the question of child poverty, anti-social behaviour and homelessness. He was also dealing with a problem in Longstone Park. 
9
Treasurer’s report 

SC noted payments since the last meeting: to CEC for room hire (£36.39 on 24 Apr), to our auditor (£60 on 5 May) and to him for his own expenses (£38.95 on 11 May). We received our grant from CEC (£747.64 on 28 Aug), giving a bank balance to date of £2100.25. He noted that, earlier in the year, because LCC had no meeting to agree to funding, four members had each loaned £100 to Alan, Alan himself among them, to fund a scheme to provide vegetable boxes to residents to help them to start growing vegetables in their own gardens. He would like to refund those members (Alan, Des, John, Bob). This was agreed. He advised that he had ordered and received the usual wreath that we will lay at the war memorial on Remembrance Sunday, this year on 8 Nov. This cost £36 and he would pay that shortly. 
10
Correspondence
SC reported receipt, as a resident of Dovecot Loan, of a letter from Scottish Water about subcontractors’ workers parking their cars in that street and also in Dovecot Grove (SW can’t used minibuses for this purpose due to social distancing) as they arrive to work on the sewer which runs from Colinton through Colinton Dell towards Slateford. The sewer is on our side of the river and he had responded asking why LCC had not been consulted/advised. He suggested to SW that the cars could access an area beyond the stone bridge at the foot of Bogsmill Rd if CEC opened the barrier there. 
11
AOCB.
SC mentioned the matter of ‘floating bus stops’ planned for both Lanark Road and Longstone Rd/Inglis Green Rd. There has been no consultation by CEC and the matter has been the subject of much concern on the Kinsgknowe group of Nextdoor, to which he subscribes. No one knew if it had been discussed on the Longstone Nextdoor group. He was given encouragement to take up the matter with CEC.
12
Next meeting will be arranged for 9 November via Zoom. 
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